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A LETTER FROM THE RECTOR 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
I think I once mentioned in a sermon that sometimes in the middle of the 
night I wake up in a panic about all the stuff that has to be done.  A few 
nights ago that happened to me yet again, and I thought of the overwhelming 
amount of stuff coming our way: the building project; Lent; the Chili Open 
on March 9th (get your foursomes ready!); all the items demanding attention 
for the Standing Committee on which Cynthia and I serve; and I have to 
crank out a sermon for the ordination to the priesthood of Angelique Marie 
Bolling of Holy Trinity, Troy, on February 22nd. (The following day, 
Gretchen Strohmaier will be ordained a priest at Holy Spirit in Missoula. 
What a joy to see God’s creativity and commissioning in action.) 
And so, in the middle of the night, trying to come up with a connection be-
tween the 288th anniversary of Washington’s birthday and ordination and 
not succeeding, I thankfully somehow remembered a phrase that my boss, 
Bill Maxwell, used when I was installed as the Rector of All Saints’ Church, 
Salt Lake City, 26 years ago. In his sermon for the festivities he said, 
“Bradley, you don’t buy a dog and then bark yourself.  You let the dog bark. 
That, after all, is the dog’s job.” And I knew that not only did I have a great 
line for my sermon at Angel’s ordination, but I had the spiritual melatonin to 
put me back to sleep for the night. (By the way, if you wonder why I’m re-
tiring it may be said that I’ve finally run out of Bill’s material for my ser-
mons. Had it not been for him, instead of 39 years of active ministry, I’d 
probably would have only made a year and a half tops.) 
Epiphany is a time in which we focus on God’s appearing in our world 
through Jesus Christ. It was one thing for Jesus to be born into the world. It 
is another thing entirely that he was disclosed or made manifest as the Son 
of God, the Incarnate Christ. And one of the ways that disclosure still takes 
place, in a myriad of ways, is through the gifts of the spirit working in all of 
us, enabling us to engage in components of a ministry belonging to all of us, 
the Body of Christ. And so, in all the things we need to do this month and 
the next and which are overwhelming for one person, it is imperative that we 
realize they have never been designed for just one individual to accomplish. 
In order to do what is in front of us, some will engage in administration. 
Others will do the same with hospitality. I’ll preach on Sundays. Carl will 
carve out the fairways in the snow for the Chili Open with his tractor. Shane 
will draw up the plans for the building expansion. And the dog will do what 
I have no talent, gift or business doing. The dog will make a joyful sound 
unto the Lord and bark mightily. In other words, yes we do have a lot going 
on but thankfully the Body of Christ is up to it because en masse, we’ve all 
been called to do what God has enabled us to do in spades, providing we do 
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LETTER FROM THE RECTOR (cont’d) 

the very same with their gifts as we’ve been summoned to do with ours. 
In this sacred cooperation with one another,  amazing things will happen. We will complete what is on the 
plate and wonderfully so. We will even do this in a way that exceeds our wildest imagination because God 
is working through us. As well, we will not have a nervous breakdown thinking we need to do this all by 
ourselves. And, most importantly, those who see what it is that we are doing will actually find in our offer-
ing and accomplishment, the manifestation of Christ in their and our midst. I find that stunning. 
All this is to say, “Bring it on!” We, the Body of Christ, which includes the barking dog, are up for the 
challenge. 
Faithfully yours, 
Bradley 

ANNUAL MEETING: VESTRY AND CONVENTION DELEGATES 

We welcome to the Vestry, Betsy Paugh, who was elected to her first term. Kathy Thomas, who has served 
on the Vestry by virtue of being the appointed clerk, was elected in her own right for a three-year term. 
Cynthia Benkleman was elected for her second three-year term. Continuing members of the Vestry include 
Grace Benkleman, who has served as Junior Warden this last year; Carl Thomas, elected member and also 
treasurer; Shawn Sloan who is an elected member; Heidi Sobczak;  and Senior Warden, Ben Pomerantz. 
Ben was appointed by Bradley to a second-year term as Senior Warden at the meeting. 
We applaud Shawn Sloan, Jenanne Solberg, Grace Benkleman and Heidi Sobczak who were elected dele-
gates to the Diocesan Convention in Bozeman at the end of July.  
As such, on our congregation’s behalf, they will cast ballots in the election of the next bishop. Also voting 
from our congregation will be Bradley, by virtue of being a canonically resident priest in good standing in 
the diocese, and Cynthia Benkleman, who is a member of the Standing Committee of the Diocese of Mon-
tana. 

ALL SAINTS’ YOUTH                                                                        By Cynthia Benkelman 

Children's Chapel: We are studying parables for the next few weeks. Take a look at their home sheets to 
see what we are doing! There is plenty to wonder about in a parable. The older Children’s Chapel kids 
will be comparing the Godly Play stories to the versions in the Bible. Beginning in Lent, we will hear sto-
ries about Jesus from his birth through the Resurrection. 
Youth: Kids in junior and senior high, put February 14th on your calendar! Valentine’s Day is a great day 
to get up early and join us for our first BWB. That means “Breakfast with Bradley”. Bradley and Cynthia 
will be at Coffee Trader’s for a 7:30 breakfast so come join us and let Bradley buy your breakfast! We 
will be able to transport the senior high kids to school in time for their first class. Middle school kids, 
you’ll be steps away from school in Whitefish, so you will be able to walk there in time. We will be will-
ing to help out if there is crazy weather. Call Cynthia if you have any questions. 
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STANDING COMMITTEE NEWS 

On January 29th, the Standing Committee of the Diocese of Montana, functioning as the Ecclesiastical 
Authority of the diocese as we have no bishop, approved All Saints’ Church obtaining a building loan 
and, if needed, longer term financing, in order to begin and bring to fruition the expansion of the sanctu-
ary and the construction of two offices adjoining the Christian Education room.  The Standing Committee 
approved as well the plan of the Vestry of All Saints’ to name Bradley Rector Emeritus upon his retire-
ment effective, most likely, July 31st of this year. This will allow him, following retirement, to be an as-
sistant clergy person, to have a limited portfolio and to be useful in things the Vestry and/or interim rector 
and ultimately the new rector deem appropriate. 
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FEBRUARY 2019 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

    1 
 

2 
 

 

 

 

3 
Services at 9 and 
11 am 

 

4 
 
 
 
 

5 
 

 

 

 

 

6 
Bible Study  
9:15 am at The 
Springs 
10 am service at 
The Springs 
 

7 
Noon service at 
AS 
Book Study 
following 
 
 

8 
 
 

9 
 

10 
Services at 9 and 
11 am 
Bible study 12:30 
Grace Camp Quilt-
ers  

3pm-5pm 

 

11 
Grace Camp 
Quilters 
9am-5pm 
 

12 
Grace Camp 
Quilters 
9am-5pm 
 
 

13 
Bible Study  
9:15 am at The 
Springs 
10 am service at 
The Springs 
 

14 
Noon service at 
AS 
Book Study 
following 
 
 

15 
 

 

16 
 

17 
Services at 9 and 
11 am 
Vestry 12:30 
Bible study 12:30 
 

18 19 
 

20 
Bible Study  
9:15 am at The 
Springs 
10 am service at 
The Springs 
 

21 
Noon service at 
AS 
Book Study 
following 

 
 

22 

 

23 

 

24 
Services at 9 and 
11 am 
Bible study 12:30 
 
 
 

25 26 27 
Bible Study  
9:15 am at The 
Springs 
10 am service at 
The Springs 

 28 
Noon service at 
AS 
Book Study 
following 
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Church location: 
2048 Conn Road 

Columbia Falls, MT 
 

Church mailing address: 
PO Box 1923 

Whitefish, MT 59937 
 

Phone: 406-862-2863 
Parish Office Administrator: Shawn Sloan 

E-mail: allsaintsmt@gmail.com 
 

Bradley’s E-mail: canonwirth@gmail.com 
  Cell phone: 406-250-1690 

 
Christian Formation Minister/Children and 

Youth: Cynthia Benkelman 
cgraine@montanasky.us 

  406-261-9636 

Vestry members: 
Rector: Reverend Canon Bradley Wirth 

Senior Warden: Ben Pomerantz 
Treasurer: Carl Thomas 
Clerk: Kathy Thomas 
Cynthia Benkelman 
Grace Benkelman 

Betsy Paugh 
Shawn Sloan 

Heidi Sobczak 
 

Diocese of Montana: 
www.diomontana.com 

All Saints’ website: www.allsaintsmt.org 
E-letter editor: Jan Rayford 

khatlover@msn.com or 
origkhatlover@gmail.com 
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Glory to God, whose power, working 
in us, can do infinitely more than we 
can ask or imagine: Glory to him 
from generation to generation in the 
church, and in Christ Jesus forever. 

Find us here: 
Just click on the link! 

Facebook link: https://
www.facebook.com/allsaintsmt 
YouTube link: http://
www.youtube.com/channel/
UCPZ_oAI6n1GwSPS5dIAkzdA 
Webpage link: http://
www.allsaintsmt.org 

On January 13th, the All Saints’ parish family welcomed our newest member...Ellie, daughter of Lily and 
Jess.  

THE NEWEST MEMBER OF ALL SAINTS’ 

http://www.diomontana.com/

